 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

August 3, 2016
Attendance:

Dave Stone, City of Estacada

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

Dan Bradley, Oak Lodge Water District/Commission

Joel Komarek, City of Lake Oswego

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Todd Heidgerken, Clackamas River Water

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

George Peck, Clackamas Vector Control District 

Dave Davis, NCCWC
Scott, Geosyntec

Agenda

Approval of June CRWP Meeting Notes 

Clackamas County Vector Control 
Emergency Bottle Water Project

Program Updates
LO Pipeline Project 

Round Table Updates

Approval of June Meeting Notes

Wade asked if there was a motion to approve the June minutes. 

Dan Bradley moved to approve the minutes, John Collins seconds the motion. Motion passes.  
Public Comment

None

Clackamas County Vector Control 

George Peck from the Clackamas County Vector Control District provided the group with a presentation on who they are and what they do.  There primary mission is to work with the public, conduct surveillance and control for biting flies, WNV vectors, and Zika.  He talked about how this was accomplished through Integrated Pest Management methods.  Kim said that she would work with George to establish some protocols for water provider notifications which are required under their NPDES permit.
Emergency Bottle Water Project

Kim told the group that there has been discussion last year about implementing an emergency bottle water program but that it had been put on hold.  This year Kim said the CRWP was moving forward with the program.  She said she had been working with EWEB and the Red Cross on the ordering the bottles and developing the marketing materials.  Kim told them that she needed direction from them regarding the best place to hold the bottle distribution event.  Todd offered up CRW's Riverside Park as a good location.  Kim said she would send out all the electronic files for the program once the webpage was up and running.
Program Updates
Kim told the group that they were working on the CRWP Annual Report and expects to have to ready for distribution in September.  She said she was wrapping up the Interpretative Signs SRF grant and showed everyone pictures of the interpretative sign along the Clackamas River.   To date there have not been any blue green algal blooms at North Fork reservoir.  She said that the CRWP was again one of the main financial sponsor for the Down the River Clean up with will take place on Sunday September 11th.  Lastly she said that the Annual CRWP Watershed Tour was scheduled for Saturday, October 1st and that she would be updating everyone elected official contact information in the next few weeks so that invitations can go out at the beginning of September.

Christine reported that the summer events were going well and passed out copies of the 2017 CRWP Water Calendar which she said she would start distributing in October along with a new CRWP bumper sticker and this summer water conservation brochure.

LO Pipeline Project Cooperative Agreement

At the last meeting it was agreed that construction of the pipeline at the LO/Tigard treatment plant should be completed as part of the current treatment plant construction but people need more information on cost.  Joel said that he had received costs for this and that they are around $134,000 but that authorization to proceed would need to happen before the end of September.  Wade said that Sunrise, the NCCWC, and SFWB would talk off line about how to move forward.
Roundtable 

Tigard/LO 
John Goodrich said that as of June 9th Tigard was officially receiving 100% Clackamas water.  He said that they had a number of phone calls due to blending issues as they were trying to get PDX water out of the system.  The number of calls has decrease significantly in the last few weeks.

Joel Komarek said that new administrative offices have been completed at the treatment plant and that the old building was being deconstructed as we speak.  He said that Lake Oswego has had tiered rates for a number of years but that there was currently a push within the City to revaluate this rate structure to determine whether to keep it or not.  

Estacada 
Dave Stone said that Estacada's population was slowly growing and that he may have to start taking additional water quality samples.

SFWB 
John Collins said that SFWB was in the process of updating their Water Master Plan and incorporating seismic resiliency into South Fork infrastructure.  He said that there is interest from his Board in addressing some of these projects soon than later.
OLWD
Dan Bradley said that the consolidation of the water district and the sewer district was moving forward and that he said the new organization Oak Lodge Water Services would be official on January 1, 2017.

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, October 5th from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
